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S T A T E  O F  C O N N E C T I C U T

       DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION


         BUREAU OF PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION

                                                   2800 BERLIN TURNPIKE, P.O. BOX 317546

                                                   NEWINGTON, CONNECTICUT 06131-7546


7/20/17
RE: ACORD Certificate of Insurance

TO: All Permit and Certificate holders 

1.  All Permit (Livery, Bus) and certificate holders (Taxi, fixed route Bus) except FHWA (Z plate) permit holders    

Due to certain issues related to the confirmation of insurance for permit and certificate holders, the DOT requires an updated ACORD certificate from your insurer when you visit our office for a transaction.  Depending on coverage, the ACORD will note that it is a blanket/fleet policy, or that it is a scheduled policy with an attached schedule of vehicles, or it may state on its face the particular vehicles covered, as well as the level of coverage.

Once we have an updated ACORD, you will only be required to produce an insurance card for the vehicle involved in the DOT transaction as long as the policy number and effective dates match the ACORD.  At insurance renewal time we will need an updated ACORD which you can bring in on your subsequent visit. 
Please bring the ACORD with you when you come to the office for a transaction.
In the event that a permit or certificate holder does not have the required ACORD, staff will make every effort to work with the insurer, so that the insurer can send the ACORD by email or fax while the permit holder waits in our office.  If an issue arises, feel free to ask for the Supervisor.       

2.  All FHWA (Z plate) permit holders
Staff will be confirming that your Federal MC number is listed as “Active” on the FMCSA webpage.  Please confirm the status of your MC number before coming to the DOT for service.  If you need help with the FMCSA, staff can guide you. Be sure to ask your insurance agent to transmit policy information to the FMCSA.   Note that it often takes 5 business days for the FMCSA to reactivate an MC number, after a permit holder resolves the issues.   

Thank you and we look forward to serving you in our office.
Felipe Pastore Briseno, III

Staff Attorney 2

Supervisor, Regulatory and Compliance Unit

TEL:   Info line (860) 594-2865

